EUROPEAN COMMISSION



Brussels, 24.5.2022 C(2022) 3526 final

Ms Meritxell BATET LAMAÑA President of the Congreso de los Diputados Plaza de las Cortes, 1 ES – 28014 MADRID Mr Ander GIL GARCÍA President of the Senado Calle Bailén, 3 ES – 28071 MADRID

Dear Presidents,

The Commission would like to thank the Cortes Generales for their Opinions on several proposals regarding methane emissions reductions, semiconductors, and veterinary medicinal products¹. It appreciates that the Cortes Generales decided to analyse these proposals and welcomes their conclusion that they comply with the principle of subsidiarity.

The Commission believes that the political dialogue with national Parliaments is essential for linking the institutions and the citizens of the European Union, and looks forward to continuing it with the Cortes Generales in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Maroš Šefčovič Vice-President

_

¹ The proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on methane emissions reduction in the energy sector and amending Regulation (EU) 2019/942 {COM(2021) 805 final}; the proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council establishing a framework of measures for strengthening Europe's semiconductor ecosystem (Chips Act){COM(2022) 46 final}, the proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council laying down transitional rules for the packaging and labelling of veterinary medicinal products authorised in accordance with Directive 2001/82/EC and Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 {COM(2022) 76 final}.